DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC WORKS

ENGINEERING DIVISION

70 TAPLEY STREET
SPRINGFIELD, MA 01104

413-787-6210  413-787-6029 FAX

CITY OF SPRINGFIELD
MASSACHUSETTS

February 22, 2016

Myr. Robbie Burgess, P.E.
Howard/Stein-Hudson
100 Commerce Way

11 Beacon St, Suite 1010
Boston, MA 02108

Re: Construction Management Plans
MGM Grand - Springfield
Springfield, MA 01105

Dear Mr. Burgess,

The Department of Public Works is in receipt of your submission of the early utility
package site plan for the MGM Casino Project in Springfield. The following documents
have been reviewed:

e Sheet set titled Construction Management Plan and Temporary Traffic
Control Plan, for the Building Demolition - Phase IiI sheets, Springfield,
prepared by Howard/Stein-Hudson, dated February 19, 2015.

The Department of Public Works has reviewed your submissions and has the
following comments:

e General,
1. On sheet 12 a M4-9bR and R9-11L must be placed at the Eastern corner of
State and Main St.

2. On the sheet 13 at the Southern corner of Union and Main St., the M4-9bL
should be replaced with a M4-9bR sign.

3. On sheet 13 a M4-9bl and R9-11R must be placed at the Northern corner of
Union and Main St.



4, On sheet 13 a R9-11R must be placed at the Southern corner of Union and
Main St.

5. Onsheet 13 M4-8, W16-8aP, M1-1, and M6-1R sign set must be placed at the
intersection of Union St. and East Columbus Ave.

At this time the traffic management plan revisions submitted are conditionally approved for
construction provided all current and previous comments have been satisfactorily
implemented into the working planset. Additional review of plans and further revisions yet
to be submitted are anticipated as well.

Sincerely,

y
Matthew J. Sokep, P.E,
City Engineer

Department of Public Works

ce C. Cignoli,

M. DaSilva

MS:ck



